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Hon. Laurie Scott, MPP 
Chair, Standing Committee on Heritage, Infrastructure and Cultural Policy 
Whitney Block, Room 1405 
99 Wellesley Street W 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A2 
Via email: laurie.scott@pc.ola.org  
  
Dear Ms. Scott, 
 
The Kingston Home Builders Association (KHBA) represents Kingston and area’s 
residential home building industry, including builders, developers, renovators, 
suppliers, trades, and professional services.  
 
The KHBA is broadly supportive of the proposed changes presented in Bill 23 and 
the overarching intent to streamline the development process in Ontario. That 
said, the KHBA would like to propose certain revisions to Bill 23 to further 
support the Bill’s objectives, as summarized below: 
 

1) Third Party Appeals 
• Bill 23 proposes amendments to appeal rights under subsections 17 

(24), 17 (36), 34 (19), 45 (12) and 53 (19) and (27) of the Planning 
Act. The intent of these changes is to limit third party appeals to 
specified organizations and agencies only.  

• These changes will take away the ability for landowners and their 
representatives, including organizations such as the KHBA, to 
appeal municipally-initiated official plan and zoning by-law 
amendments. 

• The KHBA requests that third party appeal rights remain for official 
plan and zoning by-law amendment applications, including new 
official plans and zoning by-laws, where the applicant is a 
municipality. 

2) Zoning restrictions on 3 units per lot  
• Bill 23 will amend sections 16(3) and 35.1(1) of the Planning Act to 

permit up to 3 units per lot in a detached, semi-detached or 
rowhouse dwelling. KHBA supports this change. 

• Such units will be subject to municipal zoning, though Bill 23 
prevents municipalities from imposing minimum dwelling unit 
sizes or requiring more than 1 parking space per unit in such cases.  
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• Some municipalities currently restrict the maximum number of 
bedrooms in low density housing, which interferes with the 
financial viability of achieving the intended 3 units per property. 

• The KHBA therefore requests that Bill 23 be amended to explicitly 
prohibit municipalities from limiting the maximum number of 
bedrooms for detached, semi-detached or rowhouse dwellings 
through official plans or zoning by-laws. 

3) Development Charge increases 
• The DC Act allows municipalities to index DC increases based on 

Statistics Canada’s construction price statistics.  
• The DC Act does not specify a cap or limit on increases based on 

indexing, nor does Bill 23.  
• During the pandemic, construction costs have increased 

significantly in a short time. Home builders are already having to 
contend with increased construction costs, which ultimately must 
be passed on to home buyers or renters, increasing the cost of 
housing. 

• Substantial increases to DCs further contribute to increases in the 
cost of housing. 

• The KHBA requests that Bill 23 specify a cap on the amount by 
which DCs can be increased due to indexing.  

 
We thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments. Should you have 
any questions or require clarification, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Kingston Home Builders Association 
(p) 613.547.0986 
(e) khba@khba.ca  
 
cc:  
Hon. Steve Clark, MPP, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing,
 steve.clark@pc.ola.org 
Hon. Michael Parsa, MPP, Associate Minister of Housing,
 michael.parsaco@pc.ola.org  
Kirsten Jensen, Deputy Chief of Staff to the Minister of Municipal Affairs and
 Housing, kirstin.jensen@ontario.ca  
Isaiah Thorning, Committee Clerk, Standing Committee on Heritage,
 Infrastructure and Cultural Policy, schicp@ola.org  
Paula Tenuta, SVP Policy & Advocacy, BILD, ptenuta@bildgta.ca  
Luca Bucci, CEO, Ontario Home Builders’ Association, lbucci@ohba.ca  
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